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March 8, 2010                  Project No. 100016 
 
Pamela S. Fitzgerald 
Choice Schools Associates 
975 Three Mile Road NW, Suite 206 
Grand Rapids, MI 49544 
 
Re: AHERA 3 Year Re-inspection 
 Benton Harbor Charter School 
  
Dear Pamela Fitzgerald: 
 
On February 26, 2010, Mr. Kevin Delancey an Asbestos Inspector for the State of Michigan, 
Accreditation Number A39427, Expiration Date 2/17/2011, conducted an asbestos building 
inspection of Benton Harbor Charter School, building one, located at 455 Riverview Drive, 
Benton Harbor, Michigan 49022 
 
The attached Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) 3 year re-inspection as 
required by 40 CFR 763.85 (b) is submitted for signature and filing.   
 
The asbestos containing materials identified in the Re-Inspection Report was collected from the 
January 5, 2004 Re-Inspection Report as prepared by Asbestos Environmental Consulting and 
Training of Michigan. 
 
 The following response actions are required: 
 

1. The previous re-inspection report states that the building is asbestos free.  No further 
action is required at this time.  This site visit confirms that no other response action is 
required.  Future asbestos re-inspections are no longer required. 

 
Please keep in mind that this re-inspection was not intended to satisfy requirements set forth by 
the National Emission Standard for Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAPS) which requires a 
thorough inspection prior to conducting any construction or renovation activities that may disturb 
asbestos (known or assumed) containing materials.  Should a construction or renovation project 
arise, please contact NAS for a complete NESHAPs inspection. 
 
Please have this report reviewed, signed, and placed in the current management by the facility’s 
Designated Person.  If there are any questions regarding this report, please contact me. 
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Northern Analytical Services, LLC.  would like to thank you for the opportunity to assist you 
with this project and hope to provide continued services as needed. 
 
  Sincerely, 
 

   
  John J. Rehkopf 
  President 
 
 
I, the LEA’s Designated Person have fully reviewed and understand the recommendations made 
above. 
 
Printed Name:______________________, Signature:____________________ Date:__________ 
 
Contact Telephone Number:__________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


